
 

 

  

 

 P O Box 427  Pretoria  0001  South Africa 

 370 Helen Joseph Street  Pretoria  0002 

 

+27 12 313 3911 / 0861 12 7272 

 
Governor@resbank.co.za 

 www.resbank.co.za 

  

File ref. no.: 9/1/11 Office of the Governor 
Lesetja Kganyago 

 
 
Dr D George (MP)  

Parliament of South Africa  

Cape Town  

8000 

 

Dear Honourable George 

 

We refer to your enquiry through the correspondence received from the Chairperson of the 

Standing Committee on Finance (SCOF), Honourable Joseph Maswanganyi, MP on 22 

August 2022, into allegations against His Excellency, President Cyril Ramaphosa. 

 

I confirm that the South African Reserve Bank (SARB) has concluded our investigation and 

report into the Phala Phala matter on 14 August 2023.  

 

As I indicated in the Parliamentary Committee Meeting held on 17 August 2022, the SARB 

has legal and confidentiality matters to consider when investigations involve individuals and 

entities, and we are thus bound by those provisions in law. 

 

Due to legislative requirements and constraints which apply to the SARB, the report into this 

matter is a private internal report and will not be made available to the public. However, 

given the fact that this is a matter of significant public importance, the SARB will be issuing 

a media statement on the matter today 21 August 2023 (please find enclosed).  

 

The SARB will account to Parliament in accordance with our constitutional obligations with 

due regard to the requirements and provisions of enabling legislation that govern the 

institution at its upcoming engagement on 30 August 2023.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Lesetja Kganyago 
Governor 
 
Date:   
 
 


	SH_FF_DATE_58663: 2023-08-21
		lesetja.kganyago@resbank.co.za
	2023-08-21T10:09:01+0200
	South Africa
	Witnessing Elias Lesetja Kganyago


	



